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Dear Ms. Misback, Ms. Thomas, and Mr. Sheesley: 

ADRIENNE A, HARRIS 

Superintendent 

I write as the Acting Executive Deputy Superintendent for Consumer Protection and 
Financial Enforcement at the New York State Department of Financial Services ("NYDFS" or 
the "Department") in response to the Joint Notice of Proposed Rulemaking ("NPR") issued by 
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The Department applauds the express inclusion ofUDAAPs. Regardless of the extent to 
which the current regulation identifies UDAAPs as cause for a downgrade, the additional clarity 
is a welcome change. It is especially important to consider UDAAPs when evaluating a bank's 
CRA performance as a check against the unfair and abusive practices such as predatory lending, 
unfair loan fees, and mark-ups that so often harm LMI individuals and communities. These acts 
and practices can cause significant financial injury to consumers, erode consumer confidence, 
and undermine the financial marketplace. It is important that banking institutions conduct their 
CRA-related activity in a way that promotes a healthy marketplace and protects consumers. 

Conclusion 

The NPR represents a significant, positive modernization of the CRA, and the 
Department appreciates the time, effort, and dedication to LMI individuals and communities that 
has led to the promulgation of the NPR. The Department urges the Agencies to consider its 
feedback and stands ready and willing to work with the Agencies as the revised rule is finalized 
and implemented. 

Sincerely, 

Kevin R. Puvalowski 
Acting Executive Deputy Superintendent 
Consumer Protection and Financial Enforcement 


